
 
 
Windermere Road Improvements, City of London  
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Study  
Notice of Public Information Centre #2 
 
The Study 

The City of London is undertaking a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (EA) study to 
identify intersection, active transportation, and transit improvements to the Windermere Road 
corridor between Western Road and Doon Drive (see map). The study will also assess the 
potential to connect active transportation facilities along Richmond Street from Windermere Road 
to the Thames Valley Parkway trail system. In addition, the accessibility improvements along the 
corridor and intersections will be implemented to accommodate road users of all ages and 
abilities.   

The Process 

The study is being conducted in accordance with the requirements of Schedule ‘C’ projects as 
outlined in the Municipal Class EA document (2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015), which 
is approved under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act.  

Online Public Information Centre 

The purpose of this online Public Information Centre (PIC) is to present the alternative design 
concepts, environmental impacts and proposed mitigation measures, the Recommended Design 
Alternative, and next steps. While this project information would typically be presented at a public 
information centre event, adjustments are being made to ensure public safety and follow COVID-
19 restrictions on public gatherings. 

The City of London is committed to informing and engaging the public about this study and will be 
hosting a live webinar via videoconference using the Zoom platform on November 8, 2021 from 5 
p.m. to 7 p.m. to present a project update, answer questions, and collect feedback from 
attendees. A link to the meeting will be posted on the City of London’s Get Involved website, at 
getinvolved.london.ca/windermere. The webinar will also be recorded and posted on the project 
website on November 9, 2021. 

We recognize that not everyone will be able to access this information online. If you require any 
accommodation to access the project information or online material, please contact the City 
Project Manager, Paul Yanchuk, noted below and we will work together to best share the 
information with you. 

Paul Yanchuk, P.Eng 
City of London 
Tel: 519-661-2489 ext. 2563 
Email: pyanchuk@london.ca 

Kevin Welker, P.Eng., Project Manager 
Stantec Consulting Ltd. 
Tel:  226-919-5979 
Email: kevin.welker@stantec.com 

300 Dufferin Avenue 
P.O. Box 5035 
London, ON, N6A 4L9 

https://getinvolved.london.ca/windermere


Personal information collected on this subject is collected under the authority of the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all 
comments will become part of the public record and may be included in project documentation. 
 
This notice first published on October 28, 2021. 
 

Map of the Windermere Road improvements study area. 

 


